MINUTES:  LOMPOC USD WELLNESS COMMITTEE MEETING

May 24, 2012
Our Mission: to promote and support a culture of health and fitness in the Lompoc Unified School District

I. The meeting was called to order at 3:35 pm.  The following people were present:  Kathy Bertelsen, RD (Manager, Child Nutrition Services); Michelle MacKinnon, RD (Superviosr/Dietitian, Child Nutrition Services); Sjana Doohen (Physical Education Teacher Lompoc Valley MS/SPARK Trainer)
II. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written
III. Reports:

1. Kathy met with the elementary principals at the Admin. Council meeting on May 17th.  She shared about the success of the pilot “cook from scratch” program at Buena Vista and La Canada.  All of the principals expressed that they were “on board” with having such a program in their school.  She also discussed the problem about the district’s Wellness Policy not being followed very well at their schools.  They are not following the policy about classroom parties not competing with school lunch and they are not following the Health Department regulations regarding homemade foods being served to students.  This is an issue of food safety for the students and also a Child Nutrition budget issue.  Kathy asked the principals if they were interested in having some help from the Wellness Committee to develop a school wellness policy and they said they were.
2. On May 22nd Kathy presented to the Board about the success of the pilot schools Buena Vista and La Canada regarding the “Cook from Scratch” programs.  She asked for permission to apply for Orfalea grants to remodel the Central Kitchen and the rest of the elementary schools to provide freshly cooked food throughout the district.  Permission was granted.
3. Sjana Doohen shared about the new SPARK activities she was doing with her students at Lompoc Valley MS, such as the Omniken ball (a huge ball) and Sepak Takraw (an Asian volleyball game with the feet).  She said the students are very excited about the new activities.  

IV. Kathy reported about the following wellness news in the Community:
1. Healthy Lompoc Coalition meeting which was today

2. YMCA Healthy Kids Day held on April 28th.  Kathy handed out healthy snacks and information about healthy snacks and showed a Power Point slideshow on the “Cooking from Scratch” pilots.    
3. The Summer Food Service Program will be offered beginning June 18th at Fillmore Elementary School, Lompoc Valley MS, the YMCA at Clarence Ruth, the Boys and Girls Club, Anderson Recreation Center and New Life Christian Center.  
V. Examples of “wellness” working in the District:
1. Miguelito has applied for an Orfalea School Garden grant
2. Child Nutrition has applied for another Orfalea Grant – at Lompoc High new serving venue and more equipment for Central Kitchen to further its cooking program
3. Cross-Pollination is occurring between the school gardens and cafeterias.  Lettuce grown in the Los Berros School Garden was used to make the Asian Chicken Salad and lettuce and purple broccoli grown in the La Canada School Garden was served on the salad bar.  
4. On May 16th and 23rd we served Lasagna and salad bar to the parents at La Canada at the Open House to market our new food program.  Over 300 servings of Lasagna were served each night.  We received many positive comments from parents on the new food.  One parent commented how pleased she was at our quick response to her request for more vegetarian items.  
VI. Wellness issues in the district:
1. The issue was discussed about the possibility of serving breakfast at the middle schools at the passing period.  It does not appear to be possible.  The passing period is 5 minutes and it looks as if it will be changed to 4 minutes.  Santa Maria Bonita and Orcutt school districts are serving a breakfast at a Nutrition Break which is between 10 and 15 minutes.  
VII. Goals for next year

1. The committee agreed to develop a sample school wellness policy for the principals for next year.  
VIII. Meeting dates – usually the 4th Thursday of the month from 3:30 to 4:30.
Our next meeting for the year is October 25th from 3:30 – 4:30 at the Central Kitchen.  
IX. The meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm
